Bolton Historical Commission

Meeting Minutes ~ April 5, 2017

Attending Members: Martha Remington, Robert Busch, Jeannemarie Padovano, Alice Coggeshall, Bill
Nickles, Stacey Haponik

The meeting was called to order at 6:08pm.

1. Meeting Minutes for March 15, 2017 were approved.
2. Updates:

a.
b.

ARS missing pages to be continued

282 Harvard Rd. - There is no confirmation of any demo work despite the paperwork
having been filed.

Bollards — Some new damage is apparent. M. Remington will advise town administration
of expected costs to repair.

d. Address List TOBHPS — Alice has done a considerable amount of updating.

¢

401 Main Street — Trailers are gone. Next meeting is scheduled for April 27, 2017.

Corn Road Dam — M. Remington gave everyone a new yellow insert for our Property
Survey Books.

Wilder Culvert — B. Busch will document the culvert with photos. Steel plates have been
put n, so the road does not need to be closed. M. Remington will inquire about the
possibility of saving any stones that were guarried.

Plaques & Portico — Plaque for the First Parish Church has not yet moved forward;
suggestions for a slightly larger size plaque for the Wilder Culvert were discussed; nothing
new happening with the portico.

Surveys — M. Remington will contact Anne Forbes to update 83 Wilder Road, Hillside
Church.

Mail — National Trust for Historic Preservation magazine; ZBA Public Hearing notice for
401 Main Street scheduled for April 27, 2017 at 7pm; A. Coggeshall wilt determine BHC’s
subscription to National Trust for Historic Preservation in response to another plea from
them for donations,

Next meeting scheduled for April 19, 2017.

Meeting adjoined at 7:08pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeannemarie Padovano



